




3/24/07

Dear Iftekhar and CAIR,

I'm sorry that I'll be unable for the rest of this week to deal directly with the attacks on Philadelphia CAIR that have become lashon hara and rechilus -- the "evil tongue" and slander  -- because I will be in Barcelona, at a UNESCO conference on what our varied religions van bring to bear in  shaping a sustainable future  for our shared and wounded planet.

Until I return, let me affirm what I know: that Iftekhar Hussain, the head of the CAIR local here, brings a wise and compassionate understanding of Islam to work for justice and peace in America. I know much the same thing about the leadership of the Tampa/St Petersburg chapter of CAIR. Though I have had no direct contact with the national leadership of CAIR, my careful reading of a recent New York Times article on CAIR strongly indicates that attacks on CAIR have little or no substance and are based on the kind of innuendo and strings of X to Y to Z to A that made infamous the names of Joe McCarthy and Roy Cohn.

I join in encouraging Congressman Sestak to continue with the courage and good sense he has shown already in treating Philadelphia CAIR and its members as full participants in the democratic process, to be honored by him as well as to honor him.

Shalom, Rabbi Arthur Waskow
Director, The Shalom Center
Philadelphia PA
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